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Tuggeranong Community Council Inc. 

Minutes of Annual General Meeting –1 September 2015  

Welcome:  Vice President Glenys Patulny opened the meeting at 8.45pm. 

Apologies:  Gai Brodtmann, Robyn Chapman, Geoff Chapman   

Confirmation of Minutes of the last meeting: 

The minutes from the AGM of 2014 could not be found. 

Matters arising from the minutes 

None 

Presidents Report – Glenys Patulny 

2015 saw the sad passing of our dedicated President Eric Traise.  

Highlights of the year included: 

 The Department of Social Security to remain in Tuggeranong 

 A CIT campus to be built in Tuggeranong 

 Urban infill at the site of the Urambi Primary School and at South Quay 

 Moves to improve the water quality in Lake Tuggeranong 

Treasurers Report – Max Flint 

The auditor for 2015 was Roy Zacharias, who has been the auditor for a number of years. See the 

attached Auditors Report for Qualifications.  

Income for the year was $8,056 with $7,420 of that as a grant from the ACT Government to run 

meetings. In 2013/2014 this was $12,821, but the amount was reduced as the year before the TCC 

did not use the entire grant.  

There were no unusual expenses during the year.  As at the end of June 2015 the TCC had spent 

$9,246, and had $23,597 in the account. The previous year expenses were $7,420 and $24,787 in the 

account. 

Motion 

That the TCC appoint Mr Roy Zacharias to be the auditor for the 2015/2016 financial year. 

Moved: Max Flint Seconded: Frank Vrins All in favour 
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Handover to Returning Officer 

At this point Glenys stood down the committee and handed over to Jill Faulkner, the appointed 

Returning Officer. 

Election of New Committee 

The TCC committee comprises the following positions under the constitution Rule number 24. 

Executive positions are President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary. Ordinary Committee 

Members are Second Vice President, Minute Secretary and Officer. 

For the Executive Committee and Ordinary Members, the Returning Officer received single 

nominations for the following roles; 

President Glenys Patulny 

Vice President Wayne King 

Treasurer Max Flint 

Secretary Paul Nicholl 

Ordinary Members 

Second Vice President Beverley Flint 

Minute Secretary Tom Lindenmayer 

Voting for the Individual Officer of the Committee 

There were three nominations for the Officer position.  

 Darryl Johnston 

 Frank Vrins 

 Adrian Brown. 

Each of the nominated members then gave a brief outline of their background. 

Darryl is voted as the elected Officer. 

Glenys said she would like to invite Frank to join a subcommittee, and recognised that Adrian is 

already serving on one. She congratulated all elected position holders, and thanked Jill for acting as 

Returning Officer. 

New Committee Statement 

The aim of the new full committee is to inform, promote and support the residents of Tuggeranong. 
 
 Inform Members of the Community by: 

 Finding out what is going on and inviting relevant speakers on these subjects to talk to us 

 Updating our website and look at Facebook as a way of communications 

 Ensuring we know what is going on by speaking to relevant people/groups 



3 
 

 
Promote the TCC and the Community through:  

 Presence at community events 

 Welcome flags at entrances to Tuggeranong 
 
Support the Community when possible 

 Give them the opportunity to speak at meetings about various issues 

 Lake Clean ups 

 Support the TLC in organising a Carp Competition 
 
To do this we need to look at doing a few things:  

 Work with local colleges to try to get some of their representative to our meetings to say 
what their concerns are 

 We are working on developing a Tuggeranong Community Council Survey to circulate as 
broadly as possible to find more about the issues of interest to the people of Tuggeranong.  

 Have some discussions with various local groups to find out their interests and concerns  
 

Close Meeting:  Meeting closed at 9.25pm. 
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